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Smith's original work opens Paralympic Winter Games 
Versatile composer, conductor's interest ranges from rock to symp.t1onic 

By Lois Firestone ('50) 
When the brassy fanfare erupted, 

heralding the opening ceremony of the 
VIII Paralympic Winter Games March 7 
in Salt Lake City, the music's compos­
er was following every nuance of tone 
and meaning of his original concepts 
from his seat in the Olympics stadium. 

Greg Smith's theme, "The Spirit 
Within,'' underlining the athletes' disci­
pline, determination and triumph , 
began the two-hour extravaganza 
which opened the Paralympics compe­
tition for 430 athletes from 36 countries 
with a functional physical disability. 

Competition is heavy, because 
many of the people vying in the games 
were athletic competitors in various 
sports before they were disabled. An 
elite, world class and well-trained 
group of challenged athletes take part. 

Greg's composition was a musical 
panorama of the west, telling the story 
of its mountains, valleys and streams 
and its animal inhabitants and people. 

The Utah Symphony performed 
the music, along with a 150-voice choir 
comprised of Utah college students. 
Greg composed an arrangement of 
the national anthem for the choir, 
which is heralded by trumpets. Utah 
resident Donny Osmond sang Greg's 
centerpiece song, "Inspire the Spirit" 
which was written with lyricist Sarah 
Weeks. Among the musical presenta­
tions was an ice skating ballet choreo­
graphed by Jo Jo Starbuck. 

Greg composes his music in a 
quiet, isolated studio in Iron Canyon in 
:he Santa Clarita Valley - "the only 
sounds are the computer and the 
birds," he says. 

Greg Smith performs "Mr. Smith's Composition" with the Baltimore 
Symphony in April 2001. 

Greg and his wife, the former Betty 
Migliarini, have lived in California for 
nearly 10 years, and are pleased they 
made the move from Manhattan where 
they lived for 11 years. The couple has 
three boys, Derrick, 16; Brian, 14; and 
Kevin, 7. 'We were discouraged by the 
day-to-day crimes in New York; then we 
came out here to LA and it's been a good 
move. This is one of the three major cities 
for film and television work; the other two 
are New York and Nashville." 

Because he's versatile and can do 
a variety of composing work, Greg is a 
busy man. A self-described "severely 
eclectic" composer, he is as comfort­
able with rock and roll as he is with 
symphonic music. His professional 
experience covers the entire range of 
the musical world from serious cham-

ber music to Broadway to movie 
scores. His television music can be 
heard on all the major networks as well 
as stations around the world. 

His current television credits 
include the regal ESPN College 
Football Theme, the edgy theme to "On 
the Inside" for the Discovery Channel 
. and the newsy theme for "Market Week" 
on CNBS. Greg has scored episodes of 
the various "Star Trek" television series 
and arranged and conducted the theme 
for "Seven Days" on the Paramount 
Network. He has arranged and coriduct­
ed songs for the Disney animated fea­
tures, "Pooh's Grand Adventure" and 
"Pocohantas II, Journey to a New Land." 
Enjoying a long association with the 
Walt Disney company, he has served as 
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composer and arranger for numerous ed with the London Symphony 
productions at Disney theme parks Orchestra, San Francisco Ballet, Utah 
around the world. Symphony and Seattle Symphony, as 

For Warner Brothers, he composed well as numerous studio orchestras in 
and orchestrated animation music for New York and Los Angeles. 
"Animaniacs," ''Tweety and Sylvester His concert works include orches­
Mysteries," "Pinky and the Brain" and tral, orchestral with narrator, choral and 
"Road Rovers." His broadcast music pops works. His Young People's 
credits include promotional music for Concert-Educational Works have been 
WCBS, Headline News, Showtime, performed by the Boston Symphony, 
HBO, RTL in Germany, Sky TV in the Pittsburgh Symphony, Atlanta 
United Kingdom and jingles and under- Symphony, Cincinnati Symphony, 
scores for Kodak, AT & T, American Rochester Philharmonic, the Minnesota 
Express, Mattel, Disney and others. Orchestra and numerous others. His "A 

As a conductor, Greg has record- Major-Minor Mystery" is an exploration 

of music's major and minor tonalities 
disguised as a "whodunnit;" "Zoo Song" 
is the adventure of a young girl's first trip 
to the zoo; "The Orchestra Games" has 
audiences cheering their favorite musi­
cal instruments in competitions, illustrat­
ing music's basic elements. Often, per­
haps half a dozen times a year, Greg 
personally attends the concerts. 

A 1976 Salem High School gradu­
ate, Greg is an honors graduate of the 
Dana School of Music. He is the son of 
Jeanine and Dan Smith of Salem, and 
Betty Smith is the daught~wof Elsie and 
Enio Migliarini of BowlintJ Green. 

Dr. William E. Ward Ill is named Alumnus of the Year 
Dr. William E. "Bill" Ward 111 '46 has 

been named Alumnus of the Year by 
the association and was honored at the 
annual alumni scholarship awards din­
ner at Timberlanes on June 1. 

Association President Jeffrey M. 
Zimmerman was the master of cere­
monies, and the Class of 1952 was 
honored on its 50th year. 

Bill served as chair of the Southern 
Group on Student Affairs, a consortium of 
40 medical schools, retiring after 21 years. 
Following his retirement he was appointed 
associate dean emeritus at the College of 
Medicine atTexas A & M University where 
he was a professor of physiology and 
associate dean of student affairs. 

Since his retirement, Bill has sup­
ported a local medical clinic whose mis­
sion is to provide free health care to 
people and families who can't afford 
health insurance. 

Born in Salem, he received his 
early education at McKinley School, the 
Fourth Street Junior High School, and 
the "old" high school. He lettered in foot­
ball and track and was captain of the 
track team his senior year. Bill received 
a bachelor's degree in zoology from 
Ohio University and a master's degree 

in marine ecology from Duke University. 
He taught and coached at West 
Georgia College in Carrollton, Georgia 
and served as dean of men there. 

He entered the Air Force in 1955, 
and during his career with the Air 
Force, he was a site physiologist at 
Cape Canaveral for the chimpanzee 
flights of the Project Mercury Astronaut 
Program. Assigned as an instructor at 
the U. S. Air Force Academy, he was 
selected for PhD training in physiology 
which he received from Kent State 
University in 1967. 

For seven years, he was the pre­
medical advisor at the Air Force 
Academy, and retired as a lieutenant 
colonel with the academic rank of 
tenure professor. 

A volunteer for the American 
Diabetes Association, Bill held several 
positions in the organization, including 
chair of the Texas Affiliate to member­
ship on the national board of directors. 

Locally he served as president of 
the Opera and Performing Arts Society, 
a group dedicated to providing sub­
scription concerts of world class musi­
cians and actors for the university and 
surrounding community. He also served 
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as president of the Bryan Rotary Club 
and was a certified track and field offi­
cial for Texas A & M University. 

Bill and his wife, Elizabeth, reside 
in Bryan, Texas, where they have been 
active members of the St. Andrews 
Episcopal Church for 27 years. The 
couple are the parents of five children, 
six grandchildren and two great grand­
children. 

Dr Jim Hurlburt retires after 37 years as physician 
Dr. Jim Hurlburt '51 who has prac­

ticed internal medicine/cardiology in 
Winter Park, Florida for 37 years, retired 
in December. One of his colleagues, Dr. 
Richard J. Bagby paid tribute to Jim in his 
column, "My Word" in the Winter Park 
newspaper on Dec. 27. 

Referring to him as "one of the finest 
physicians in Central Florida," Bagby 
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writes that "no longer will his quick and 
gentle smile be there to comfort the thou­
sands upon thousands of us patients he 
has cared for these 37 years. No longer 
will he call us, after our physicals are 
completed, and discuss, in detail, . the 
results of this year's exam. No longer will 
he provide us with complete medicine, 
assessing not only our laboratory data 

and our physical exams but also our 
emotional psyches and unhealthy life 
practices." 

"His patients have been a privileged 
lot. In many ways, we have felt like part of 
a large family. We have been treated by 
him, nourished by him, made healthier by 
him and loved ~y him. There is simply no 
finer physician around." 



Vacar elected chairman of the Airport Council International 
Houston Airport System Director 

-. Rick Vacar '64 has been elected 2002 
chairman of . the Airport Council 
International-North America. The vote 
came during the 10th annual conference 
and exhibition held in Montreal in 
September. As chairman, Rick will head 
the board and its executive committee. 
"Top priority will be to work closely with 
federal officials and airlines to add 
appropriate security measures to protect 
the traveling public and those that over­
see and work in our airports," Rick says. 

Rick has had a long and distin­
guished career in the aviation industry. 
He currently serves as first vice chair of 
ACl-NA and is a board director of the 
Geneva, Switzerland based Airport 
Council International which represents 
1400 airports worldwide. As director of 
the city of Houston Department of 
Aviation, he manages the overall oper­
ations of the Houston Airports System's 
three aviation facilities - George Bush 
International Airport, William P. Hobby 
Airport and Ellington Field. 

Richard Vacar '64 

Prior to his early 1998 appointment, 
Rick served three months as acting direc­
tor of the Houston Airport System, after 
nearly two and a half years as the depart­
ment's deputy director of aviation/chief 
operating officer. He has served as exec­
utive director of Florida's Sarasota 
Manatee Airport Authority and as deputy 
director of operations and noise/environ­
mental manager of the Burbank-

( ·\Tribute to a beloved music teacher 
Veteran music teacher Betty Hofmeister 

died in January at the age of 83, and John E. 
Fitch has scribed a poetic tribute. 

By John E. Fitch 
It's time for music class at McKinley 

Elementary School and my fifth grade class 
is seated, waiting for the music to begin. 

I don't remember that morning, hav­
ing breakfast with Mom and Dad and sis­
ter and brothers up at 1544 East Third 
Street - all cozy in our loving 1950 seren­
ity, but I probably did. 

I don't remember whether I rode my 
maroon and cream Schwinn bike down 
Third to Highland to Cleveland and to the 
waiting bicycle rack, but no doubt I did. 

I don't remember which coat I hung 
up on the ornate protruding wrought iron 
hook in the separate cloak room. 

And I ' don't remember specifically 
who was sitting to my right or left in 
music class, although fondness fills me 
now for all there that day. 

We were waiting, I remember, for the 
l . music to begin. You don't have real music, 
'-._ you know, until it arrives. Sometimes, 

these days, alas, it's slow in coming, and 
sometimes it doesn't come at all. 

But that day in 1950 at McKinley 
grade school in the fifth grade, the music 
came as we sat waiting . 

Lovely, she swept through the door, 
gleaming red hair and flowing flowery 
dress, grand entry graciously accom­
plished. Cosmic sparks of radiant musi­
cality flashed from her contagious, viva-

. cious smile. Joy flowed from her every 
happy gesture as she approached her 
piano with such inviting anticipation that 
we were all instantly captured by the 
great, gentle, splendid net with which the 
music would combine us. 

She played on while we sang and never 
since has anyone else quite rolled out the 
notes just so and caused them to fall with that 
unmistakable bouquet unique to. Betty 
Hofmeister at the piano. She could turn a 
machine made of wood and ivory and metal 
strings into a living thing that made our hearts 
dance in tune with all goodness and joy. 

Yes, the music came to school that day, 
when God's Good News Angel arrived to 
turn a forgettable day away from oblivion. We 
sang and laughed and stopped the hands on 
the big clock of time just a moment - never to 
be forgotten when Betty brought the music. 

Glendale-Pasadena Airport Authority. 
He holds a juris doctorate degree from 

Loyola Marymount University, and earned 
a master's of business administration 
degree and bachelor of science degree 
from California State University, Northridge. 

In 2000, the Houston Airport 
System served over 44.4 million travel­
ers and is the fourth largest multi-air­
port system in the nation and the sixth 
largest in the world . IAH is currently the 
11th largest airport in the United 
States handling over 35.2- n'iillion pas-
sengers in 2000. • 

ACl-NA represents local, regional 
and state governing bodies that own 
and operate commercial airports in the 
United States and Canada. ACl-NA 
member airports enplane more than 98 
percent of the domestic and virtually all 
the international airline passenger and 
cargo traffic in North America. Over 300 
aviation-related businesses are also 
members of the association. 

Booster Club sells replicas 
of gym, Reilly Stadium 

The Salem Booster Club is selling flat 
wooden replicas of the John A. Cabas 
gymnasium and Reilly Stadium created by 
Shepherd's Heart, a local firm who spe­
cializes in historic local building replicas. 

The full color 10. 75 by 3.25-inch 
replica of the Cabas gymnasium features 
highlights of Coach Cabas' career on the 
reverse. The 10 by 3-inch full color Reilly 
Stadium replica has a brief history of the 
stadium on the reverse. Each is $15 plus 
$3 shipping costs per piece and can be 
ordered from Salem Athletic Booster 
Club, PO Box 895, Salem 44460. 

The club is also offering Maxfli MD 
golf balls imprinted with Salem High 
School logos, with a choice of Quaker 
Sam or Quaker Lady. The imprinted golf 
balls are sold by the 3-ball sleeve at $9 or 
by the dozen at $32 per dozen. 

Commemorative Reunion · 2000 
plates are still available for $15, num­
bered and signed by Barbara Butler 
Green '44, author of the Salem High 
School Alma Mater. 

For information, contact Mark Zocolo 
at 330-337-3363 or mzocolo@neo.rr.com. 
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Former band members create scholarship for Howard Pardee 
By Mary Mercer Krogness '56 
Howard "Doc" Pardee was quite a 

guy, a one-in-a-million teacher and 
band director; he was a stellar person 
with a presence. And along with all 
that, he was really, really cute! 

If we, his students weren't strong or 
earnest musicians at the start, Doc 
supported us in doing some serious 
"wood-shedding" (his word) at home. 
When Doc Pardee picked up his baton 
at precisely 7 p.m. at our weekly 
Wednesday night band rehearsals, our 
horns were already warmed up and at 
our lips, poised ready to play. But, oh, 

horrors. If someone dared to straggle in 
even a few minutes late, Doc brought 
down his baton without a sound and 
waited. None of us even considered 
laughing or rolling our eyes during 
those few tense moments. Not even 
sizzling romances between band mem­
bers stood in the way of band practice. 
It was no accident, then, that Doc's 
concert bands customarily received a 
rating of one at state band contests. 

Doc Pardee's students and their 
parents loved and respected him; so 
did his colleagues on the national 
scene who acknowledged Doc as one 

of America's Ten Most Outstanding 
Music Directors. 

Thanks for the helping hand with addresses 

More than a year ago I talked with 
Doc about my dream: To create this 
band scholarship in his name, and then 
I kept him posted every inch of the way. 
Doc's scholarship fund, which has been 
gaining momentum, currently stands at 
$27,000 even before pledge cards have 
been mailed. May we join together in 
keeping Howard "Doc" Pardee's spirit 
alive and well by reaching deep in our 
pockets and contributing generously. 
Awards, of course, will be-·given to grad­
uating Salem High seniors who intend 
to make music their career, while it also 
supports freshmen , sophomores and 
juniors who would benefit from attend­
ing summer music camp or taking pri­
vate music lessons. 

A big thanks one more time for all 
of you who let this office know of 
address changes. Whether you send it 
via email, or call, or use "snail" mail, 
every correct address saves us money 
in newsletter returns. We spend about 
$1200 sending out the newsletters 
twice a year, and another $300 or $400 
on returns. 

And funds for our scholarships is 
our only purpose! Whether you help 
us provide those funds by giving a 
memorial for a close friend, family 
member or classmate, or make a con­
tribution to offset the newsletter and 
office costs, it all furthers our mission 
of raising scholarship money for our 
Salem High School graduating seniors. 

Gifts can be given that not only fur­
ther the mission of the Alumni 
Association but also help you with 
year-end tax breaks. The government 
allows unlimited gifts to non-profit 

'63 class seeks addresses 
Lora Herbert '63, reunion chairman 

for the class, says the committee is 
looking for addresses for the following 
classmates: David Lamb, Judith Reed 
Blaser, Margaret Gross Gamer, Marilyn 
Migliarini, Richard Platt, Roger Rowles, 
Azhal Jaloris, Caroline McGee 
Brobander, Clyde Miller, David Taus, 
Gary Hasson, Linda Allon Cawill, 
Margery Oyer Goleman, Raymond 
Rogers, and Robert Rheil. Lora's 
address: 4859 Industrial Road, 
Leetonia 44431, and her telephone 
number: 330-337-9246. 
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organizations such as the Salem High 
School Alumni Association. More and 
more charitable gifts are made with 
non-cash assets, such as stocks of 
publicly traded companies or shares of 
mutual funds. The appreciated value 
of a stock that may be paying low divi­
dends can be "unlocked" through the 
use of various charitable gift tech­
niques. Remember that appreciated 
property such as stock or mutual fund 
shares makes an ideal way to fund the 
scholarship awards made by the 
Salem High School Alumni 
Association. Gifts must be made by 
December 31 in the tax year for which 
you plan to take the deduction. 

On Friday, October 11, the kick-off 
party for the Howard "Doc" Pardee Band 
Scholarship Fund will take place at an 
after-game celebration at Karen and 
Bob Sebo's home immediately following 
the homecoming game. On Saturday, 
October 12, lunch will be served at noon 
in the high school cafeteria. 

Jerry Wolford and Richard Theiss 
will present their documentary of Doc 
on Saturday, while his daughter, 
Lorraine Pardee Bell will make avail­
able a CD she's been working on. 
Readers can tune in to her web site 
www.pardeefund.org. 

SALEM 
ATH LETIC 
BOOSTER 
CLUB 

D E 
A 

S POU.'"l" 

The Salem Athletic Booster Club was organized to promote and support the Salem Quaker student athletes. 
Since 1990, we have spent over a quarter of a million dollars in support of all 18 Salem High School sports. 
We are cum:ntly in our annnal membership drive and are hoping to reach all parents, family, friends and fans to 
help support Salem's student athletes and maintain a first rate sports program. 

Please detach coupon and mail with S5.00 PER PERSON membership. 

Lifetime Membership SIOO 00 PER PERSON (one time donation) 

Names: 

Address: 

Memorial Donation ($5 00 PER PERSON) 

Mail by: August 6 2002, to be included Mail to: Salem Athletic Booster Club 
in the Fall Program P.O. Box 895 
Any questions please contact Salem, Ohio 44460 
Mark Zocolo at 330-337 -3363 



r ' Class of 1966 promotes drive to endow scholarship 
· The Class of 1966 recently kicked 

( oft an ambitious fundraising drive to 
endow a scholarship in the name of the 
class through the alumni association. 

Each association scholarship 
requires a $100,000 endowment to 
support an annual award of $5,000 in 
perpetuity. The class goal is to raise 
the $100,000 via pledges over the next 
five years, culminating with a celebra­
tion at their 40th class reunion in 2006. 

Commenting on the early results, 
Class President Joe Shivers says, "I am 
delighted with the level of enthusiasm 

Graystar benefits 
association, clients 

The Alumni of the Salem High 
School Alumni Association have joined 
together to support our long distance 
calling program to produce profit for our 
Association in the amount of about $50 
per month. Graystar Communications 
refunds 5% per month once the non­
profit group billing reaches $1000 a 
month. For the first time, our billing 
reached the magic number in August of 
2001 and we received a check from 
Graystar every month since then . A big 
thank you to all of you who have 
already joined with us and an invitation 
to those of you who have not yet "taken 
the plunge", to give it a try. 

The state-to-state rates are 4.9 
cents per minute for both long distance 
and toll-free number calls, 5.9 cents 
within Ohio, calling card calls are 12.9 
cents per minute with no access 
charges, and still six second billing 
increments on all calls (30 second mini­
mum) . We really feel that this six sec­
ond billing increment is what produces 
the tremendous savings on our phone 
bills. However, there is a $2.95 monthly 
fee, which is waived in any month your 
monthly usage is $25 or more. You can 
receive the lowest long distance rates 
available and every call you make sup­
ports the Salem High School Alumni 
Association. Call us here at the office 
on our toll-free number, 1-877-332-1427 

~ for more information or an application. 

l Many grads tell us that this program has 
really helped their bottom line!!! 

shown by the early responses. One 
classmate has offered to match other 
gifts, and to match at a $2 for $1 rate if 
100 or more classmates participate. 

"Twenty two classmates have 
responded so far, and, with gifts and 
five-year pledges, we have an early 
total of $13,400. We are well on our 
way to our goal! I want to extend my 
thanks to everyone who has con­
tributed; this is a remarkable start that 
should rally the rest of our classmates 
to help make this fund drive a total 
success." 

The announcement was signed by 
David Navoyosky, Michael Eckstein, 
Antoinette L. Sheen, Gretchen Scullion 
Haas, Kathleen Walker Beagle, John 
E. Hurray, Janet Falkenstein Taylor, 
Cindy Mancuso Rottenborn, Joe 
Rottenborn, Pamela Field Cress, Ron 
Whitehill , Joe Shivers, Della 
Longsworth Magee, Judy Orashan 
Horning, David P. Jones, Joe McGee, 
Richard Alesi , Bob Whitman, J. David 
Roberts, Peter Albertsen, G. Reed 
Votaw and Denny Miller. • ,,. / 

This and that from the Alumni 
Janet Pierce of Bay Village writes to 

inform readers of the death of her moth­
er, Beatrice Elizabeth Hersman Pierce 
'40 at the age of 80, on December 12, 
2001 . Her mother enjoyed getting 
together with former classmates during 
the reunions she attended, and Janet 
says she attended every reunion the 
Class of 1940 held. Beatrice's husband, 
Huntley Pierce resides at 1498 
Saunders Drive, Wooster Ohio 44691. 

Former Salem High School coach 
Earle Bruce has been named to the 
College Football Hall of Fame and will 
be inducted at a dinner Dec. 10 at the 
Waldorf-Astoria Hotel in New York City. 

Andrew J. Parlantieri Sr. '47 is an 
admirer of Helen Hayes, alumni office 
coordinator and the volunteers who 
assist Helen in the operation. Because of 
their help and the help of his cousin, 
Rebecca Guappone in California, he has 
downloaded the newsletter in its entirety. 

Donald F. Milligan '42 of Coronado, 

California writes that he's saddened to hear 
of the death of Bob Dixon: "I can remember 
him in our high school days as a strong 
advocate for sports. Although physically 
slight, he was still able to participate in all 
the intramural sports the school had. He 
was a tough competitor no matter what:' 

Mary Lou Wiggers Jackson '37 
enjoyed a long friendship with Bob Dixon: 
"I met Bob in 1958 when I worked at the 
soda fountain at Lease's Drug Store. He 
came in for a daily cherry coke. I left to go 
to nurse's training. Bob took over my job 
shortly after until he went to Utah. I had 
the pleasure of corresponding with him in 
January 1995 and brought up to date on 
his life. A great guy." 

Lou Slaby, the association 
Outstanding Alumnus for 2000, was pre­
sented the Distringuished American 
Award by the Passaic County Chapter of 
the National Football Foundation and 
College Hall of Fame at the 27th annual 
scholar-athlete awards dinner on May 1. 

~~ 
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1171 EAST ST A TE ST REET 

SALEM. OHIO 44460 

Endowed Residential Living for Men and Women at least 55. 
Private Room, Free Cable,Phone connection, 

3 Home Cooked Meals daily and Laundry 
Residents pay $675 per month 

Non-Smoking Facility 330-337-3697 
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Providing help for future graduates of Salem High School through memorial gifts, bequests, estate memorials and class gifts, Salem High 
School Alumni have donated $72, 172.60 for fiscal year 2002. Individual donations from Nov. 1, 2001 until May 3, 2002 are listed below: 

In Memory Of 
Albert M. Catlos Sr. '33 

Elizabeth Alek Salem, OH 
Alyse MacDonald Boehm '39 

James B Ballantine Sandusky, OH 
Ann Stowe Zimmerman '53 

Robert & Deryl Stowe '44 Engel 
Kittanning, PA 

Lee '51 & Helen Schuller '50 Cranmer 
Salem, OH 

Janice Hertel Buckman '52 
Kissimmee, FL 

Ed '51 & Lois Ritchey '52 Butcher 
Salem, OH 

Mr & Mrs John B Votaw '51 
Barnesville, GA 

Joan Schuller Pollitz '53 Mapleton, IL 
Paul & Sally Scullion Hannay '53 

Tiffin, OH 
Bonnie Campbell Sarginger '53 

Salem, OH 
Tom '54 & Joyce Cosgrove '53 Ehrhart 

Salem, OH 
Paul & Carolyn Hoopes Harrington '53 

Hammond, IN 
Bruce Capel '60 Salem, OH 
Mary Dunlap Patterson '53 Salem, OH 
Frank '47 & Marilyn Lesch '51 Hoopes 

Salem, OH 
Beatrice Hersman Pierce '40 

Vince & Sally Fester '60 Horning 
Wooster, OH 

Betty J. England Sechler '40 
Cynthia M Frankart Columbus, OH 

Betty Valentine Lucas '40 
Jacqueline Van Hovel Ewing '40 

Salem, OH 
Carole Bica '66 

Joseph A Shivers '66 Salem, OH 
Catherine Haviland Heineman '33 

Mildred Barber Schuster '33 
Sebring, OH 

Cindy Baillie Perrault '66 
Joseph A Shivers '66 Salem, OH 
Peter Albertsen '66 East Greenwich, RI 

Clara Bailey 
Linda H Wingate Cornelia, GA 

Clarence Walker '32 
Kathleen Beagle '66 Salem, OH 

Classmates of 1960 
Charles Capen '60 Medford, NJ 

Cynthia Dowd Maher '77 
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Kenneth '68 & Cindy Vogel '69 Kenst 
Salem, OH 

Dr Rebecca Berger Palmer '77 
Salem, OH 

Mary E. Dunlap Patterson '53 
Salem, OH 

Bruce '60 & Charlotte Capel 

David Crowe '66 
Joseph A. Shivers '66 

David Fleischer '66 

Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 

Joe Rottenborn '66 Salem, OH 
Joseph A. Shivers '66 Salem, OH 
Ron Whitehill '66 Ashland, OH 
Peter Albertsen '66 East Greenwich, RI 

Deceased Class Members of 1944 
Class of 1944 Salem, OH 

Deceased Classmates of Class of 1948 
Class of 1948 Salem, OH 

Dolores Rich Alesi Bryant '42 
W. Richard Alesi '66 Poland, OH 

Donald G. Bishop '48 
William & Dorothy Bishop '42 Hinchliffe 

Salem, OH 
Dr. Joseph J. Hurray '27 

John E. Hurray '66 East China, Ml 
Dr. William Emmet Ogle DDS '47 

Donald L. Johnson '47 Salem, OH 
Ed Konnerth '66 

Bob Whitman '66 Salem, OH 
Edward Scullion Jr. '72 

Grethen Scullion Haas '66 
Pottsville, PA 

Eleanor M. Schuster Bieske '42 
Beverly Jane Schuster Hall '46 

Roseville, Ml 
Erla Yates, School Secretary 

Sue Yates Earlabaugh '64 
Huntington Beach, CA 

Lois Whinnery Selan '64 Russell , KY 
Kathy Radune Salem, OH 
Betty, Betsy, Bill, Norm, Jim & Families 

Poland, OH 
Marjorie Harroff Stiffler '41 Salem, OH 
Jeannette Flick Olloman '36 

Salem, OH 
Jean Loesch Salem, OH 

Esther Hoopes Weingart '24 
Marjorie Hoopes Hiscox '59 Lisbon, OH 
Paul & Carolyn Hoopes Harrington '53 

Hammond, IN 
Ruth Hoopes Wagmiller '62 

Poland, OH 
Frank Mangus '46 

J. William '44 & Shirley McCave '50 
Benson New Bern, NC 
Marilyn Page Hernstrom '44 

Salem, OH 
Ruth Dales Englert '46 Salem, OH 
Ray '59 & Helen Brown '65 Esterly 

Salem, OH 
Dr. Peter & Isabelle Kleinman '50 
Cibula Salem, OH 

Fred (Fritz) Kaiser '35 

Fred '62 & Carol Linder '62 Kaiser 
Silver Springs, MD 

George Siulea '35 
Mary Siulea Harvith '35 Salem, OH 

Guy L. '20 & Helen A. Coppock 
Richard M. '56 & Trelma A. Coppock 

Colorado Springs, CO 
Harold Walker '31 

Kathleen Beagle '66 Salem, OH 
Howard "Doc" Pardee Band 
Scholarship Fund 

Richard L. Beall '57 Salem, OH 
Lois Whinnery Bellan '68 ,.,Russell , KY 
Charles W. Alexander JR '68 

Youngstown, OH 
Donald & Gale Sommers 

Rock Creek, OH 
Harriet & Vera Sommers 

Rock Creek, OH 
Alberta T. Jamison Geneva, OH 
Jon & Sharon Altonen Elyria, OH 
Tim & Melissa Moffett Costa '78 

Salem, OH 
Maxine E. Koski Ashtabula, OH 
Tom Althouse '58 & Family Salem, OH 
Lou Slaby '59 Morris Plains, NJ 
Arlene Pokky Ashtabula, OH 
John '56 & Anne Buta Salem, OH 
Gib '59 & Kathy Weber '61 Bartha 

Salem, OH 
Arthur & Ellen Hartz Iowa City, IA 
David & Patricia Aiken Westfield, MA 
Eric '67 & Darlene Wikman '65 Reed 

Salem, OH 
William & Stephanie Douglas and 
Family Plainview, MN 
Plainview Veterinary Clinic 

Plainview, MN 
Michael & Jeanette Olsen Morath 

Plainview, MN 
Edward & Dorothy Bennett Salem, OH 
Geoffrey & Roberta Stanley Gordon '78 

Canton , OH 
John & Cherry Wunderlich 

Bethesda, MD 
John Ursu '47 Salem, OH 
Mike Doyle '75 Salem, OH 
Bill & Evelynne McKee Pittsburgh, PA 
Edward & Joy Cable Salem, OH 
Sanford '54 & Raina Hansell 

Bloomfield Hills, Ml 
Susan Stanton Katz '69 Hubbard, OH 
Robert S. & Karen Sue Zeck Moore '65 

Canfield, OH 
Carol Swetye Janosik '74 

Fort Madison, IA 
M. Brock & Gail Gottschling '61 
Morgan Orient, OH 



Kay Ramsey Hofmeister '74 Paris, KY 
Wendell '54 & Lois Weirick '61 Dunn 

Salem, OH 
1(, H. Bud Winn '65 New Philadelphia, PA 

Stephen Wald '58 lndianaola, WA 
Dorothy Howenstine Alliance, OH 
Edith K. Mercer Salem, OH 
Ken Beall '58 Fort Myers, FL 
Henrietta F. Doyle Salem, OH 
David & Susan Larsen Brown 

Brooklyn Park, MN 
L. Gordon & Carole B. Olsen 

Hudson, WI 
Marjorie Vaughn Hone '59 Irvington, NY 
Richard Olson Jefferson, OH 
Mr. Richard Olsen & Family 

Ashtabula, OH 
Rosemarie Sulea Cardoso '55 

Clarence, NY 
Luanne Meinhardt Ashtabula, OH 
Shelby American Auto Club 

Waterford, CT 
Eugene & Norma Morath N Canton, OH 
Diana Crowgey Harvey '58 

Hillsboro, OH 
Laura Davis Alexandria, VA 

In Honor of Edith Mercer 
Patricia Ross French 

Chevy Chase, MD 
In Honor of the Birthday of Patty Roof 

(( i::llenwood 
Chester & Irene Roof Salem, OH 

In Memory of the Birthday of Mollie 
Hack '45 

Cindy Hack Johnson '79 
Worthington, OH 

Isabelle Ritt Stratton 
Galen '58 & Marilyn Stratton '60 
Pearson Conifer, CO 

J. Robert Miller, Teacher & Coach 
Denny M Miller '66 Columbiana, OH 

Jacqueline M. Jensen Hilditch '45 
Marilyn "Sunny" Page Hernstrom '44 

Salem, OH 
James Callahan, DVM, '51 

Don Mumford Glasboro, NJ 
Donna Cocca Callahan '54 

West Lafayette, IN 
Jan Kaiser '61 

Fred '62 & Carol Linder '62 Kaiser 
Silver Springs, MD 

Janet Crawford Taylor '45 
Vivian L Stowe Hoprich '45 

Salisbury, MD 
Ruth Kinney Raym0nd '35 Akron, OH 

Jay Sauerwein '49 
Class of 1949 Salem, OH 

(( Jenny Fisher Linder '40 
Fred '62 & Carol Linder '62 Kaiser 

Silver Springs, MD 

Joanne Lewis Herman '56 
Bill Megert '54 Myrtle Beach, SC 
John Gotteschling '54 Poland, OH 
Marilyn Litty Hart '55 Salem, OH 
Ray '55 & Linda Hertel Leetonia, OH 

Joel H. Sharp '14 
Lucia Sharp Dexter '41 Guilford, CT 

John M. Pozniko '45 
Dorothy Pozniko Beam '52 

John Yakubek '41 
John P. Yakubek '73 

Julia Bodo Aueker '31 
Richard Beall '57 
Ken Beall '58 

Kenneth E. Layden '52 
Carl W. Kaufman '52 

Koula Menegos '51 

Millersville, PA 

Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 
Fort Myers, FL 

Medford, NJ 

Don Mumford Glasboro, NJ 
Larry D. Muntz '59 

Dr. Gail '62 and Judith Herron 
Salem, OH 

John "Jack" '44 & Betty Rance 
Salem, OH 

Charles '43 & Margaret Gibbs 
Salem, OH 

Leo J. Taugher II '63 Salem, OH 
Raymond '59 & Rebecca Bricker 

Salem, OH 
Marilyn Wilms Gordon '44 

Dale & Ellen Collins '44 Evans 
Centerville, OH 

Marjorie King Loutzenhiser '49 
Karen Catlin Ganslein '62 Salem, OH 
Clair & Mary Jane Whinery '43 Leeper 

Salem, OH 
Fred & Donna McCoy Hartman '63 

Salem, OH 
Tom & Carol Keener '58 Patterson 

Salem, OH 
Bill '44 & Shirley McCave '50 Benson 

New Bern, SC 
Norman '45 & Jeanne Breault '48 
Smith Clearwater, FL 
Karl '52 & Marjorie Nestor '54 Wright 

Salem, OH 
George & Martha Whinery '49 White 

Juliette, GA 
SHS Class of 1949 Salem, OH 
Richard '48 & Elizabeth Hergenrother '49 
Gano Salem, OH 
Jud '62 & Colleen Chappell Salem, OH 
Marilyn Litty Hart '55 Salem, OH 
Ken '49 & Eleanor Schrom Salem, OH 
Wayne '50 & Sally Darling Salem, OH 
Charles '43 & Margaret Gibbs 

Salem, OH 
Bonnie Campbell Sarginger '53 

Salem, OH 
Bob '47 & Marilyn Roberts Salem, OH 

Bruce '52 & Eileen Gordon Salem, OH 
Margaret K. Baillie Salem, OH 
John "Jack" '44 & Betty Rance 

Salem, OH 
Otis Stoffer, and family Homeworth, OH 
Thomas W. Darling '80 Salem, OH 
Robert '41 & Jean McCulloch, Jr. 

Salem, OH 
Margaret Hollinger Sheets '4 7 

Salem, OH 
Jeff '81 & Jennifer Secrest '82 
Zimmerman Salem, OH 
Gary & Joan Frank Bethlehem, PA 
Ray '55 & Linda Hertel Leetonia, OH 

Martha Jane Leonard Albright '34 
Betty L. Albright Hanzlick'3Jt'.,. 

Atlanta, GA 
M. Jean Reeves Weigand, '43 

Akron, OH 
Jaye Jane Albright 

Bainbridge Island, WA 
Martin John Lutsch '52 

Marjorie K. Lutsch Dunlap 
Bradenton, FL 

Mary and Bill Longsworth 
Della Longsworth Magee '66 

Chargrin Falls, OH 
Mary Ann Minamyer Rhodes '66 

Peter Albertson '66 East Greenwich, RI 
Joseph A. Shivers '66 Salem, OH 
Cindy Mancuso Rottenborn '66 

Salem, OH 
David P. Jones '66 Canton, OH 

Mary Beth King Groner '44 
John "Jack" '44 & Betty Rance 

Salem, OH 
Mary Hannon Gross '69 

Richard C. Hannon Jr. '70 Carrollton, OH 
Mary Lou Lutsch '46 

Marjorie K. Lutsch Dunlap '48 
Bradenton, FL 

Mathilda Fernengel Albright '24 
Jud '62 & Colleen Chappell Salem, OH 

Michael Guappone '39 
James B. & Jeanne Henderson 

Hockingport, OH 
Mollie L. Schmid Hack '45 

The Roush Family Salem, OH 
Don & Lois Wood Salem, OH 
Nancy Ginnerty Avon, CT 
Pattie Wheeler Avon , CT 
Gloria Keefer Pash '43 Salem, OH 
Wayne '61 & Patricia Coffman '64 
Walton Salem, OH 
Peter J. Dreyer Warner, NH 
Mark & Grace Smith Salem, OH 
Hugh & Kathy Stewart Canfield, OH 
William & Sallie Dannan Jamesville, NY 
Raymond & Nancy Pinault 

Windsor, CT 
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/' 
Ruth Peppel Christofaris '47 Salem, OH 
Terry Marshall Avon, CT 
Italian American Club Salem, OH 
Mrs. Virginia Limestall Salem, OH 
Denise Wood '80 Milford, OH 
John "Jack" '44 & Betty Rance 

Salem, OH 
Fran & Ed Eppley London, OH 
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Wetzel Boardman, OH 
James & Ladonna Wood '89 Moore 

Columbus, GA 
Dr. James R. & Margaret Roose '47 
Milligan Salem, OH 
Joan Schuller Pollitz '53 Mapleton, IL 
Lucille Schmid Sebring, OH 
Tony & Jane Schmid '68 Middleton 

Alliance, OH 
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Schmid '64 

San Antonio, TX 
Richard Fanelli Glastonbury, CT 
Ben & Miriam Seeman Ware '42 

Pisgah Forest, NC 
Leo J. Taugher II, '63 Salem, OH 
David & Pat Huffman Salem, OH 
Tom & Carol Keener '58 Patterson 

Salem, OH 
Jeanne Walsh Dale '45 Salem, OH 
Rose Weikart '75 Salem, OH 
Charles '43 & Margaret Gibbs 

Salem, OH 
Tim & Kathy Huffman '71 Weingart 

Salem, OH 
Dave Lejeune Avon, CT 
Brad '84 & Chris Dangelo '86 Wood 

Salem, OH 
Marilyn Page '44 Hernstrom Salem, OH 
Bill & Pat Keener '45 Butler Salem, OH 
Duane '55 & Sandy Trotter '59 Bates 

Homeworth, OH 
Gary '51 & Judith Greenisen 

Sandra Hancharyk 
Cindy Knox 
Joan Kinsley 

Salem, OH 
Avon, CT 
Avon , CT 
Avon, CT 

Patricia Drotleff '52 
Karl '52 & Marjorie Nestor '54 Wright 

Salem, OH 
Rebecca Bricker Nicotera '69 
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Steve & Bonnie Vrabel 
Washingtonville, OH 

Sally Stewart '66 Salem, OH 
Ken '68 & Cindy Vogel '69 Kenst 

Salem, OH 
Jim '41 & Janet Whinnery '44 
Zimmerman Salem, OH 
Bill '63 & Terrie Shasteen Salem, OH 
Daniel & Abi Chappell '76 Cotter 

Salem, OH 
Jeff '81 & Jennifer Secrest '82 
Zimmerman Salem, OH 

John "Jack" '44 & Betty Rance 
Salem, OH 

Bob '49 & Kathy Hack '64 Baker 
Salem, OH 

John & Kristine Miles '70 Conrad 
Salem, OH 

Connie Ward Salem, OH 
Tim Abrams '94 Salem, OH 
Tennille Abrams '95 Salem, OH 
Thomas W. Darling '80 Salem, OH 
Dalbert '62 & Maureen Washill '63 
Zimmerman Salem, OH 
Gary '64 & B.J. Cooper '68 Abrams 

Salem, OH 
Richard Capel '39 

Bruce Capel '60 Salem, OH 
Richard Lawrence '62 

Gretchen Scullion Haas '66 
Pottsville, PA 

Robert Bichsel '41 
J. William '44 & Shirley McCave '50 
Benson New Bern, NC 

Robert Dixon '40 
Bob Neale '40 Winter Haven, FL 
Allen Fehr '40 Simsbury, CT 
Donald F. Milligan '42 Coronado, CA 
Mary Lou Wiggers Jackson '37 

Albuquerque, NM 
Robert James Bush '51 

George Bosu '51 North Canton, OH 
Robert Lora '37 

Mary Jane Lora Miller '39 Salem, OH 
Robert W. Ballantine, '41 

Robert S. McCulloch, JR, '41 Salem, OH 
Mr & Mrs. Elliott Hansell, '41 Salem, OH 

Ronald E. Ganslein SR '61 
Susan Mathews Eaton '62 

Minneapolis, MN 
Ruth Whinery Hinchliffe '32 

James & Janet Whinnery '44 
Zimmerman Salem, OH 

Sara Mae Zimmerman Probert '25 
David A. Zimmerman '58 Hudson, OH 
Thomas B. Zimmerman '49 Tucson, AZ 

Teresa Stokovic, '53 
Joann Simich Poland '52 

Clermont, FL 
Troy Penner, Our favorite teacher 

Class of 1948 Salem, OH 
Victoria Oana Kaiser '40 

Fred '62 & Carol Linder '62 Kaiser 
Silver Springs, MD 

Vincent '35 & Camille Charlton '37 
Malloy 

Paul & Carolyn Hoopes Harrington '53 
Hammond, IN 

Marjorie Hoopes Hiscox '59 
Lisbon, OH 

Ruth Hoopes Wagmiller '62 
Poland, OH 

Vincent Horning '36 
John "Jack" '44 & Betty Rance 

Walt Johnson '66 
Ron Whitehill '66 
Bob Whitman '66 

Walter H. Wisler '51 

Salem, OH 

Ashland , OH 
Salem, OH 

Arthur J. Herron '51 Canfield, OH 
Amelia Beaver Leetonia, OH 
Dana Rice Snyder '52 Bay Village, OH 
Emmor F. Snyder Girard, OH 
Bob Snyder '59 Newberry, FL 

Walter Linder '32 
Fred '62 & Carol Linder '62 Kaiser 

Silver Springs, MD 
William C; Lau '65 _,./ 

Skip Lau '64 Sallta Barbara, CA 
Mary Ellen Walpert Mayo '68 

Salem, OH 
Michael C. Walpert '66 Salem, OH 

Contributions 
Howard C. Pardee '56 Waterford, CT 

Salem Athletic Booster Club Salem, OH 

Dr. Michael '84 & Lacey '88 Madison 

David Starbuck '59 

Jean Kiliman Esposito '71 

Mary Ann Greier 

Andrew J. Parlantieri, SR '47 

Jeff '93 & Amy Farkas 

Connie Bowman Rowe '62 

Amelia Bogus '32 

Janet Galchick '69 

Salem, OH 

Tucson, AZ. 

Salem, OH 

Leetonia, OH 

Aiken, CT 

Salem, OH 

Salem, OH 

Boca Raton, FL 

Orlando, FL 

Beverly Jane Schuster Hall '46 Roseville, Ml 

Ross W. Brunner '46 Salem, OH 

Eugene Y. Albright, '36 Chula Vista, CA 

William A. Urbanowicz, SR '48 Leesburg, FL 

Garnetta Lentz Volpe '36 Salem, OH 

Charles Fox Fund Salem, OH 

Donald P. & Brenda L. McCoy Uniontown, OH 

Salem Welding & Supply Salem, OH 

Susan Rock Salem, OH 

James Fattier Salem, OH 

David T. & Margaret G Hoople Falmouth, ME 

John F. Evans '39 Silver Spring, MD 

Harry and Bessie Young Fund Salem, OH 

Eric & Jennifer Sarginger Salem, OH 

David, Deborah Baird '70,& Kellie '00 Place 

Salem, OH 

Marty Reese Finch '53 Salem, OH 

Max Fisher Bloomfield Hills, Ml 

Devon Van Schoik Johnson '72 Salem, OH 

Marjorie J. Greene Bruderly '50 Salem, OH 

Tim & Melissa Moffett Costa '78 Salem, OH 

Michele Hilliard Salem, OH 

I<~ 



African American slave 
stories published in book 

( 1 Research on the African Americans 
who settled in Salem during the 19th 
and 20th centuries began on February 
26, 1994, and the compilation of this 
study resulted in a book, completed in 
July 2001 . "People of Courage, African 
Americans in Salem, Ohio" was written 
by the African American History Project 
Research Committee. 

Stories and photographs of over 
30 families are contained in the book 
which relates the true tales of 
escapees from bondage, freed slaves 
or freed men and their families settled 
in Salem and the surrounding areas 
during the 19th and 20th centuries. 

The committee is comprised of 
Margaret Nace Starbuck, Carmelia 
Hardy Alexander, Mary Alice Nace 
Alexander, Wilma S. Bingham Carter, 
Frances Stallings Davidson, Minnie 
Huddleston Kirksey, Vivian Ormes 
Jackson Mason, Ardora Huddleston 
Montford and Louise Bingham Proctor 

To purchase the book, send a 
· check or money order for $14.95 to the 

(( • 
1
lnstitute of African American Affairs, 
Department of Pan-African Studies, 
Attn . Jacqueline F. Rowser, Kent State 
University, Kent Ohio 44242-0001. 

To get in touch with us 
Readers who wish to correspond 

with newsletter editor Lois Firestone can 
reach her via e-mail at loisf@raex.com 
or by telephone: 330-222-2192. Her 
address: 32291 state Route 172, 
Hanoverton Ohio 44423. Ideas for future 
features or stories are much appreciat­
ed, so don't hesitate to get in touch. 

2002 SALEM HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION SCHOLARSHIPS 
$6,500 

$6,000 
$5,500 
$2,750 
$5,000 
$1 ,250 
$4,500 
$4,000 

$3,500 

$3,000 

Terrin Tamati, Renee Schaefer, Crystal Navoyosky, 
Andrew Hodgson, Hannah Colian, Katherine Newman 
Michael McDermott 
Brooke Banning, Lauren Adamson 
Leanne Williams 
Stacey Hrvatin, Courtney Gallo 
Silvia Porubska. 
Meagan Brown 
Daniel Roberts, Ryan Mosher, Craig Berger, 
Ryan Barnett, Jeffrey Lippiatt, Connie Cibula 
Alexandra Conrad, Abby Kyser, Edward Butch, 
Tricia Tice, Colin Rank, Michael Baranovich 
Maria Lecocq, Laura Smith, Ashley Cody, 
Scott Yuhanick, Glen Bland, Chesney Anderson 

FLOYD AND CORA MAY REICH STONE VOCATIONAL SCHOLARSHIP 

$1,500 Matthew Kovach, Samantha Smith, Sarah Yorlano 

MAX FISHER ATHLETIC SCHOLARSHllP 

$1,100 Kenneth Buckley, Jason Greenamyer, Alexis Grimm, Jonathan 
Halverstadt, Daniel Potts, Robert Powell, Robert Roberts, Robert 
Vogt JR, James Wilson, Jason Yeager 

$ 825 John Burkey 

J. ROBERT SEBO ACHIEVEMENT SCHOLARSHIP 

$4,000 Amanda Jesko, Troy Tice 

J. ROBERT SEBO BOWLING GREEN SCHOLARSHIP 

$2,500 Philip Andrew Hippley 

SEBO COLLEGE SCHOLARSHIP 

$3,500 Christina Bennett 

TOTAL 2002 SCHOLARSHIPS: $167,825 - 50 STUDENTS 
1908-2002 SHS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION $2,453,037.50 1110 STUDENTS 
1973-2002 MAX FISHER AWARDS $188,325 182 STUDENTS 
1987-2002 VOCATIONAL AWARDS $63,400 62 STUDENTS 
1999-2002 J. ROBERT SEBO 

ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 
2001 -2002 SEBO BOWLING 

2002 
GREEN AWARDS 
SEBO COLLEGE 
SCHOLARSHIP 

1993-2001 FOX AWARDS 

TOTAL 

$26,000 

$5,000 

$3,500 
$114,500 

10 STUDENTS 

2 STUDENTS 

1 STUDENT 
72 STUDENTS 

$2,853,762.50 1439 STUDENTS 

Salem offic ials lauded for excellence in financial reporting 
Three Salem High School graduates 

are instrumental in attaining for the city 
of Salem an Auditor's Award for 
Excellence in Financial Reporting from 
Ohio State Auditor Jim Petro. City Auditor 
Jim Armeni '78 was recognized in 
February by local officials and residents 
in an informal presentation and get 
together in City Council chambers. 

if · ;
1
Armeni's office which includes Deputy 

'- . Auditor Barb Hasson '65 and Assistant 
Sue Laughlin received the Certificate of 
Achievement for Excellence in Financial 

Reporting from the Government Finance 
Officers Association of the United States 
and Canada. The award was the first­
ever comprehensive annual financial 
report for the fiscal year ending Dec. 31 , 
2000. Salem is the first government enti­
ty in Columbiana County to receive the 
award and was the first to file the finan­
cial report. The GFOA certificate is 
awarded to local governments that pub­
lish a comprehensive annual financial 
report, meeting its high standards. The 
GFOA, a non-profit organization, serves 

government finance professional groups 
throughout North America. 

"I am very pleased," Petro said, "that 
the city of Salem has attained the high­
est standards possible in the area of 
government accounting and financial 
reporting. Jim Armeni, his staff and all 
city officials are to be commended for 
their fine work in presenting a clear view 
of city financial affairs." 

Another Salem High graduate, 
Mayor Larry DeJane '60 is active in 
community affairs in Salem. 
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Shones ministry work takes them around the world 
Robert Shone '59 and his wife, 

Carol Ann Burfield '60 Shone operate 
Robert Shone Ministries International 
based in Dallas, Texas. Bob was vice 
president of Quaker Castings in Salem 
and the couple resided in a home on 
Quaker Lane in the early 1990s when 
they believed God was leading them into 
full time ministry. They left Salem and 
went to the Christ for the Nations 
Institute in Dallas in 1993. 

As part of their work, the Shones 
take students on short-term summer 
mission trips every year - this year, they 
traveled to Brazil for 12 days and left 
May 12 for the British Isles for a sum­
mer mission outreach. 

More alumni notes 
Cathy McKinley '68 writes that a 

coordinator is needed to plan for the 35th 
reunion of the Class of 1968 in 2003. 
"After serving several years as chairman · 
of this event," Cathy says "we are in need 
of someone to step up and take over 
coordinating this event. Materials are 
available to aid whoever decides to take 
on this responsibility and I will be willing 
to help from the sidelines. If you are inter­
ested call the alumni office or contact me 
directly, Cathy Mccaffrey McKinley, 
330-332-8412, or e-mail me 
cmck1232@raex.com:· 

Patricia Ross French '56 of Chevy 
Chase, Maryland is enjoying the 
newsletter: "Thanks to Lois Firestone for 
so ably and faithfully writing the 
newsletter, which reminds so many of 
us of our roots and our gratitude for 
Salem memories!" 

Dorothy Pozniko Beam '52 of 
Mitlersville, Pa. writes that "the alum 
newsletter means a great deal to me 
and renews my ties to my roots in 
Salem. I appreciated the SHS alumni 
scholarship in 1952, and the Alumnus 
of the Year Award in 1981." 

Credit Card Contributions 
For all our grads who have inquired about 
making contributions via a credit card, we 
should have in place by July 1, 2002 the 
ability to take contributions via a credit 
card both here in the office or over the 
phone. Check with us at 1-330-332-1427. 
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Bob wrote about their experiences 
in war-torn and flood-ravaged 
Mozambique in 2001 in an article enti­
tled, "Three Weeks in the Bush" in the 
November issue of Christ for the 
Nations magazine. 

When we announced the three­
week mission trip to the student body, 
about 65 students told me they had a 
call to this land. During our preparatory 
meetings, we had about 55 students 
learning the language, making plans to 
raise money and seeking God's will in 
the matter. However, as they heard how . 
difficult the trip would be and realized 
what modern conveniences would be 
lacking, the majority withdrew. Those 
who were left knew that we would have, 
at best, bush or pit toilets, bucket show­
ers and roots and leaves to eat . 
Nevertheless, 15 brave students com­
mitted themselves to a soul-winning 
adventure for the Kingdom of God. 
There was much preparation .. . The 
preparation paid dividends - the team 
never grumbled or complained (that I 
heard) . When tents were missing on the 
first night in Mozambique, we slept on 
the beach under the stars. Bless God it 
was not raining! 

Another memorable incident 
occurred as a team member was 
spending quiet time along with God and 

Steve Maenz retires 
from Marine Corps 

Gunnery Sgt. Steve Maenz '81, of 
112 Clore Drive, Strafford, Virginia 
22554, recently retired from the Marine 
Corps following 20 years of service. 
Steve, who is currently working at 
Andrews Air Force Base, and his wife, 
Lori have three children, Kevin, Kelsie 
and Connor. He is the son of Kitty and 
Miles McDevitt of Salem and Ernie and 
Diane Maenz of Salem. 

Following boot camp at Parris Island, 
South Carolina in 1982, Steve served at 
MCAS Kopeake Bay, Hawaii and in 1983 
was sent to Beruit with HMM165. He was 
in Okinawa, Japan with HMM268 in 1986 
and was then transferred to HMX-1 
Presidential Helicopter Squadron at 
Quantico, Virginia, serving Presidents 
Ronald Reagan, George Bush, Bill 
Clinton and George W. Bush. 

her guitar. Before she knew it, about 50 
villagers, fascinated by the instrument, 
gathered around her, watching and lis­
tening. When she ran out of songs and 
realized the people were not going 
away, she called for help. I started to 
sing a song in the Shona language that 
I had learned about 20 years ago. The 
people were amazed and joined in, 
singing the song over and over until one 
of the villagers indicated she wanted to 
learn the song in English. We must have 
sung that. song 50 more times in 
English! A barrier was br6ught down 
through the music and ·the team won 
the confidence of the villagers. For days 
following, we could hear the villagers 
singing the song in English. These 
events and many like them indelibly 
imprinted Mozambique on our hearts. 

Robert Shone Ministries can be 
reached at 545 Fawn Ridge Drive, 214, 
Dallas 75224, phone 214-438-2954. 
The e-mail address is 
rsmi_shone@hotmail.com. 

Class Ring collection 
We are working on a collection of 

class rings ... it began with a couple of lost 
class rings. Trying as hard as we could, 
we never were able to find the own­
ers .. . the early rings are beautiful, and 
easy to think of as a collection because 
there was just one for the whole class. 
The later ones are more difficult because 
the students individualize them. Just last 
year we got a call saying they had found 
a 1940 class ring .. . had these initials they 
thought...BLB or BRB or BKB .. .it was 
really worn. .. so we looked in the '40 
annual, thought it might be these possi­
bilities .. . several '40's grads are still trying 
to find the owner. And the year before 
that, someone brought in a ring, we 
checked the annual, called the only pos­
sibility, and he was at the office inside the 
hour .. . delighted to have his ring back. At 
the moment we have rings from 29, 32, 
39, 41, 43, 44, 45, 65, 72, 7 4, 79, and 90, 
some of which have been sent in to bol­
ster our collection, and several are lost 
and have not yet found their way home. 
If your ring needs a permanent home 
away from home, let us know. We ar 
going to need to find some kind of dis­
play case soon!! 



Reunion get togethers set by Salem High School Alumni 
This is a special time for those classes 1949 - 53 Year Mini-reunion: 1972 - JO Year Reunion: 

( 
''Jhich will have their Reunions in 2002. Put 
dside these dates if you are a member of 
these classes: 

Dinner at The Hickory Rib, 
377 S Ellsworth Ave, Salem. 
Saturday, September 14, 2002. Call 
Norma Byers at 330-222-1991 

July 13th at Stoneridge Terrace. 
Picture and Dinner. Contact 
Unda Bennett Herron at 330-337-7306. 

( 

1932 - Monthly Luncheons will continue. 
Contact Carl McQuilkin at 
330-332-9171 . 

1937 - 65 Year Reunion: 
June 15th, 2002: Dinner at 
Timberlanes, 6:30 PM. Contact Ellen 
West Tetlow at 330-332-5354 

1942 - 60 Year Reunion: 
May 31st: VFW, Get together. 
June 1st: 121 st Alumni Reunion and 
Banquet, Timberlanes, 6 PM 
June 23: Breakfast at The Taste of 
Country in Lisbon. Contact Henrietta 
Hilliard Kilbreath, 330-337-7405 

1943 - Class of 1943 Summer Picnic, 
August 27th, at Berlin Lake Yacht 
Club, Catered Picnic at noon. 
Call Aggie Tullis for information and 
reservations, 330-332-5631 . 

1946 - 57 1/2Year Reunion: 
October 18, 2003 at the Salem Golf 
Club. Contact Jacquie Orr Nedleka, 
330-337-6535 for more information 
Breakfast at Adele's, Fourth Tuesday 
of every month. 

1947 - 55 Year Reunion: 
Friday, June 28th, Salem Golf Club, 
Social Hours at 6 PM, Dinner at 7 PM. 
Saturday plans remain in progress. 
Contact Robert Hodge at 330-424-5662 

1952 - SO Year Reunion: 
May 31, 2002: Salem Golf Club 
June 1, 2002: 121 st Alumni Reunion 
and Banquet, Timberlanes, 6 PM 
June 2, 2002: Breakfast at Jack Howells. 
Contact: Shirley Hilliard Roberts , 
330-337-9649, sargma@aol.com. 

1957 - A Very Informal 45 Year Reunion: 
July 5th, 2002 at the Barn with the 
Hickory Rib catering.Contact Nancy 
Swartz Gagnon at 330-337-8803 or 
Virginia Lisi Toot at 330-337-9835 

1958 - 45th Reunion on July 5th, 2003 
at the Saxon Club (air conditioned) . 
Information will be available in the fall. 

1959 - Brunch at Mimi's Cate, 
First Saturday of the Month, 10 AM. 
Contact Judy McKee at 330-332-4211 . 

1962 - 40 Year Reunion: 
August 17, 2002: Salem Golf Club. 
Contact Peg Schuster Panezott at 
330-332-5789. 

1967 - 35 Year Reunion: 
July 12th at Timberlanes,Registration, 
cocktail hour and picture at 6:00 to 
7:30 PM. Dinner at 7:30 to 8:30 PM. 
D.J.- The Music Machine, 8:30 to 
12:30 PM. Casual Dress as Always!! 
Contact Terry Allison at 330-332-9240 
or David Schwartz at 330-337-6829. 

1977 - 25 Year Reunion: 
Please join us July 6th, 2002 . for a 
golf outings and later at the Saxon Club, 
for a Tropical Paradise, and enjoy 
margaritas and cheeseburgers. 
Contact Becky Berger Palmer at 
330-332-4476 

1982 - 20Year Reunion: 
November 30, 2002, Saturday after 
Thanksgiving. Dinner at the Salem 
Golf Club. A mailing will" go out this 
summer. Contact Jeff Hochadel at 
330-332-6000 for more information . 

1992 - Class of 1992 10Year Reunion: 
"The Aftermath" . Invitations will be 
mailed July 1st for a tentatively 
scheduled reunion of Saturday, 
November 30, 2002. Please watch 
your mail for final details. Contact 
Dionne McCartney Wityshyn, 
317-770-6078 or email at 
dejpw@insightbb.com or 
dionne@inarf.org or 
dejpw@home.com for more information 

REUNION FUND RAISER Ill: 
Benefit for the SHS Band Boosters and 
Athletic Boosters. July 13th, 2002: Afternoon: 
Golf Tournament. Evening: Dancing to a live 
Band at the Salem Saxon Club, Contact Don 
Wolfgang at home, 330-332-5357. 

r----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------, 
Salem High School Alumni Association Scholarship Committee 
328 E. State St. 
Salem, OH 44460 

I enclose a check for $ , payable to the Salem High School Alumni Association 
Scholarship Committee (write SHSAASC on your check). Tax deductible. 

Your name: (women include maiden name) -----------------------------

Address: ________ _:_ ______________________________ _ 

City, State, Zip Code:----------------------------------

Class year: ________________________________________ _ 

Nearest relative l~ing in Salem: ________________________________ _ 

Remarks:~---------------------------------------~ 

(~ 
I 
I 
I 
I 

~----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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Artist Don Getz '52 holds his painting of a license plate auctioned by Harry Bowker of Salem during the June 1 auction at the Salem Branch 
of the Butler Art Institute. Don donated 10 original paintings to the 1952 class to raise money for the Alumni Scholarship Fund. Jack 
Howells called the winning bid at $1,400 for the 24 x 48 inch license plate painting. (Photo Dawn Wick) 
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